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Aloha, 
I would like to thank all of you for your willingness to participate in Oahu Intergroup. Thankfully, due to the generous support of our 
groups we are in the black! It has been such an honor to serve as the Oahu Central Office Manager this past year.  
 
Please extend a huge Manalo to the current Steering Committee: Kalae K., the Chair; Josh T., the Co-Chair; Elise C., the Treasure;    
Angela G., the current Secretary and Linda McD., and the recent past Secretary with out their direction and support we would not have 
made it through this past year. We have accomplished quite a bit:  

 We are in the black! 

 We established a prudent reserve and are a 3rd of the way to meeting the goal of 3 months of operating expenses 
 We paid off over $10,000 to the IRS in back payroll taxes from 2014 & 2015 
 We approved a priority of spending and began developing an internal infrastructure to ensure that funds will be spent           

appropriately in the future. 
 We have GSO approved literature and Grapevine books for sale and have sold $12,000 worth of literature to date 

 We created a new interactive meeting guide on the website with Bob H’s help 
 We now have a new Meeting Guide App for members to download for free to find meetings close to them 

 The Activities committee has generated $10,000 in revenue by hosting successful events: Homegroup Day—Judy C., Chair; 
Founder’s Day—Alberta J., Chair; the Bill & Lois Dinner—Stacy L., Chair and the Holiday Dinner & Dance Nick F., Chair. 
Please take the time to thank these folks for their time, energy and continued support of Oahu Central Office 

 We approved the Panel 65 OIG Structures and Guidelines 

 We have had a Representative at the Past 3 Area 17 Assemblies to promote unity and transparency 
 We have provided information and assistance at Oahu Central Office to more than 2,500 callers 
 Coordinated 50 12-step calls, and  

 Provided support to more than 2,900 after hour callers with our dedicated After-hours Phone Angels. 
 
Please be aware that none of this could have been accomplished with out your tireless dedication to Oahu Central Office through your 
groups generous donations and active participation in Oahu Intergroup of Hawai`i, Inc. Thank you. 
 
We still have more to do. and I’m looking forward to Panel 67. Our new Steering Committee Members are: Josh T., Chair, Kalae K.,     
Co-Chair; Angela G., Treasure; Nick F., Secretary and Michelle D., the new Volunteer Coordinator. Their tenure will begin January 1st, 
2017. We will host the next OIG Business Meeting on January 11, 2017 at 6:30p at Palama Settlement. Where we will provide a 2016 
year end report, a proposed 2017 Budget and hopefully adopt the use of the Panel 67 OIG Structures and Guidelines.  
 
We look forward to seeing you then, Mahalo, 
Adina Murakami, MSW, CSAC 
Oahu Central Office Manager 
(808) 946-1438 
 




